

                      Water Pollution Control Authority

  

Regular Meeting Minutes

May 1, 2012
A Regular Meeting of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held on Tuesday, May 1, 2012 at 5:30 PM at the Town of East Hampton–Town of Colchester Joint Facilities Wastewater Treatment Plant, 20 Gildersleeve Drive, East Hampton, CT.  Members in attendance were:

Mark Barmasse, Chairperson     
         Elizabeth Mackie (teleconference) 
                                Daniel Valentine 


         David Kelsey
Dag Lindland and Kevin Dix did not attend. Also attending was Vincent F. Susco, Jr., Public Utilities Administrator and Finance Board member Ted Turner.  No members of the public were present at the meeting.

Call to Order

Mr. Barmasse called the meeting to order at 5:35 P.M. and appointed Mr. Susco as Recording Secretary for these proceedings.  
Approval of Minutes

Mr. Barmasse called for the approval of the minutes of the April 3, 2012 Regular Meeting.  Upon motion from Mr. Kelsey, seconded by Mr. Valentine, the minutes of the April 3, 2012 meeting were unanimously approved.   

Public Remarks

No members of the public were present at the meeting.
Review of Correspondence

A correspondence list was included with the member’s packet and made part of these minutes.  Management provided additional information regarding annual cross-connection inspections performed at Memorial and Center School.  

Board of Finance Liaison

The members welcomed Mr. Turner to the meeting and a short “getting acquainted” discussion followed.

Operations, Management & Budget Committee

Report of Joint Facilities
Mr. Barmasse called for the Town of East Hampton – Town of Colchester Joint Facilities Committee report.  Mr. Susco indicated the Joint Facilities did not meet during the month of April and that the next scheduled meeting is May 15, 2012.

Mr. Susco informed the members that the period for requesting funding through the state’s 2012 STEAP Grant program has opened.  On April 16, 2012 an official request for $250,000.00 of funding for the Sludge Thickener Improvement was requested to be included in the Town of East Hampton’s STEAP application.  Mr. Paggioli indicated the Town of Colchester is moving forward with a similar $250,000.00 request for funding of the project.  
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No activity was reported on the working agreement between the Town of East Hampton WPCA (under Joint Facilties Committee Administration) and Local R1-216 National Association of Municipal Employees NAME/NAGE. 
This concluded the Joint Facilities Report

WPCA Operations Budget Report

Mr. Susco presented the current budget status for the WPCA.  He indicated no new variances have occurred during the period and that the posting error discovered at the last meeting had been corrected bringing line item #5622 Electricity back into budget.   

Management reported the first FEMA reimbursement in the amount of $87,287.83 for  tropical Storm Irene has been received and he explained how the reimbursement will be accounted for in the current budget.  Mr. Susco presented the following accounting:

Expense
 Cost

 75% of cost
       Jt. Fac.
    WPCA
    Marlborough
Contract       $53,543.00           $40,157.25                              $37,907.25            $2,250.00
Labor           $14,299.51           $10,724.63        $10,724.63

Equipment   $48,076.26           $36,057.20        $36,057.20

Material       $     465.00           $     348.75        $     348.75        
	TOTAL      $116,383.77           $87,287.83        $47,130.58    $37,907.25           $2,250.00


Mr. Susco does not expect reimbursement, anticipated to be $22,370.18, for Alfred to be received before the closing of the current fiscal year and explained how this affects the budget.

Management presented the proposed operating budget for the Public Water Systems owned by the Town and operated by the WPCA.  A copy of the proposed budget had been distributed with the member’s packages. This year’s budget of $112,910.00 reflects a proposed increase in expenses of $352.00 or 0.31% over last year.  Revenues are projected at current rates to equal $89,377.00, leaving a projected transfer from the Town of $23,532.00.  This projected transfer continues the downward trend in town funding for a third consecutive year. No increase in water rates is proposed.  
Mr. Susco discussed the significant line item increases and reductions. 

· P/T Seasonal P/R (#5120) +47.65% ($1,655.00) redistribution of time of office staff and wage adjustment
· Prof/Tech Services (#5330) +16.67% ($1,250.00) services associated with carbon evaluation & tank inspection at VCWS

· Bldg & Equip Maint & Repr -21.32% (-$4,200.00) adjust to actual
· Underground Tank Testing (#5436) +8.11% ($1,800.00) addition of third operator

After responding to questions from the members the following resolution moved by Mr. Valentine, seconded by Ms. Mackie was unanimously approved:
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 RESOLVED:  that the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority does hereby recommend that the Town Council approve and adopt the 2012/13 water operating budget substantially in the form presented at this meeting and

furthermore, that current water rate structure remain in effect for the fiscal year beginning July 15, 2012.  
Mr. Susco presented the current budget status for the Village Center and Royal Oaks Water Systems.  Mr. Susco indicated there were no new variances to be discussed.  Planned maintenance at the ROWS is quickly coming to an end and the costs associated with this work will be fully captured shortly.
Public Water Systems

The Village Center Water System continues to run within parameters and no operational or maintenance items occurred during the period.  UBS completed the second year of work on the three year program to address fire hydrant maintenance issues at the Village Center.  Work was completed at hydrants located at Walnut & Watrous, Summit & Bevin and Skinner & Main Street.  The work at a hydrant located at Walnut & Main was begun but due to unforeseen site conditions (encountered concrete under the road) was deemed  extensive and will be handled in the final year of the program.   
At the request of the new property owner at 13 Summit Street the DOHS has become involved in the request for a potable water service.  Responses have been forwarded to several of their questions and we will continue to monitor the situation.

The Royal Oaks Water System continues to run within parameters and no operational issues occurred during the period.  Mr. Susco provided the members an update on the recent work performed at the Royal Oaks Water System.  Redevelopment of Well #3 has been completed as has replacement of the filter media for Greensand filters #1 & #2.  The distribution system was flushed the week of April 16, 2012 and only the installation of an automatic blow-off at well #1 remains to be completed. This work is scheduled for early May. 
In cooperation with the Public Works Department and the Board of Education, safety bollards have been installed around the public water supply well located at Memorial School.  It is the hope of management that individuals parking near the well will stop at the bollards before hitting the well.

Mr. Susco indicated the mild snowless winter and the continued rainless spring is shaping up for a more than interesting summer demand season for both systems.  

On April 10, 2012 initial comments and a request for fees associated with the review of the phase 1A application of Pond Village formerly known as the Villages at Long Crossing were transmitted to the developer.
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Sewer Development
Mr. Susco updated the members on the recent activities associated with the grinder pump issues at Barton Hill Road.  Work continues on recommendations from the engineer.
Old Business
Management has provided the requested material to Attorney Jean D’Aquila regarding  DEEP’s “General Permit for the Discharge of Wastewater Associated with Food Preparation Establishments” (FOG).   No action is planned for this meeting as additional work is required.
New Business  
Management presented the WPCA 2011 Annual Report indicating that any changes should be brought to his attention before Friday May 4, 2011.  Mr. Susco explained this report will be included in the Town’s Annual Report along with the other department reports.
Adjournment

There being no further business to come before the Authority.  Mr. Kelsey motioned, seconded by Mr. Valentine, to adjourn the meeting. All voting in favor, the meeting was closed at 6:35 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,


[image: image1.emf] 


Vincent F. Susco, Jr.
Recording Secretary

Approved by unanimous vote of the Water Pollution Control Authority on June 5, 2012
